OFFICE OF THE COAL CONTROLLER
GOVT OF INDIA
MINISTRY OF COAL
1, COUNCIL HOUSE STREET, KOLKATA-700 001.
Ph. No. 2248 5468 Email:- coalcont-wb@hnic.in

F.No. CC/MCPS/SIL/2011-12/32 Date:- 07.04.2017
Notice

The undersigned is directed to inform that after cancellation of Captive coal
blocks by Hon’ble Supreme Court by its Order dated 24.09.2014 and thereafter
(on transfer of mine to new allocatee) submission of third party verification/audit
report conducted by ISM, Dhanbad, regarding Refund of Money for an amount of
Rs. 1.13 Cr. for the period (from 2013-13 to 2014-15) towards Mine closure
Escrow fund for Ardhagram coal block as per Mine Closure Plan guidelines dated
7.1.2013 and subsequent MOC'’s letter 22.4.2015, after thorough examination, the
Competent Authority has decided to refund of Escrow Amount of Rs. 1.13 Crs
(Principal + Interest) to M/s. Sova Ispat Ltd ( Escrow Excutee of Ardhagram coal

block) as claimed by the company concerned.

Before release of fund, it is notified to all concerned in respect of
Ardhagram Coal Block that if any comments/views arises, the same is to be
submitted to the Office of the Coal Controller, Kolkata, within 15 days positively
from the date of issue of this notice and after that no submission will be accepted

in this regard.

This issues with the approval of Coal Controller.

\"‘%:":{04{‘20‘7—
Officer on Special Duty (Proj)

CCO/Kolkata



